Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B16-26.351
Standards for Approval of Registered Pharmacy Technician Training Programs

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 44 No. 155, August 9, 2018 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The change is in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee, other written comments received, and testimony at the October 1, 2018, public hearing on the rule. The board voted at the public board meeting held October 3, 2018, to amend the rule. The rule shall now read as follows:
64B16-26.351 Standards for Approval of Registered Pharmacy Technician Training Programs.

Pursuant to Section 465.014, F.S., in order to be registered as a pharmacy technician in Florida, an applicant must have completed a pharmacy technician training program approved by the Board. The standards for approval of a registered pharmacy technician training program are as follows.
(1) Preapproved pharmacy technician training programs. The standard for approval of Registered Pharmacy Technician Training programs provided or offered by accredited institutions or entities is whether the program or institution is accredited by one of the following organizations:

(a) through (n) No change.

(o) Pharmacy technician training programs within the public-school system of the State of Florida that comply with the Florida Department of Education Curriculum Framework for Pharmacy Technician, program number H170500.
(2) through (6) No change.

The following changes have been made to incorporated form DH-MQA 1239:

On page 1 of 5, #13 has been amended to read, “Pharmacy technician training programs provided by a branch of the federal armed services using a curriculum developed on or before June 1, 2018.”

On page 2 of 5, #16 has been added and shall read as follows: “Pharmacy technician training programs within the public-school system of the State of Florida that comply with the Florida Department of Education Curriculum Framework for Pharmacy Technician, program number H170500.”

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: C. Erica White, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3254.
